Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

DUHEME - Titus and Suzanne (Robidoux) happily announce the birth of their daughter, Tristynn, on Jan. 19, 1991, at the Jewish General Hospital. Grandparents are Hilda and Edgar Robidoux and Dorothy and Cecil Duheme.

OVANS - JoAnn and Stephen are proud to announce the arrival of their second child, a girl, Rebecca Rose, on January 14th, 1991. A little sister to Brodie. Proud grandparents are Beverly and Gerard Cocher and Glen Ovans. And great grandparents are Ruth and Clark Sloan,

RAFTER - Archie and Kelly (nee Johnson) happily announce the arrival of Tracy Lynn on January 20th, 1991. A sister for Renay.

WALLACE - Kevin and Heather (née Roy) are very happy to announce the arrival of their little girl, Jessie Janet, born December 20th, 1990. Proud grandparents are Mrs. Helen Roy of Howick, and Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wallace of Hemmingford. A niece for Auntie Beth!

WILSON - Raymond and Kim (née Welburn) are very happy to announce the birth of their first child, Courtney Sylvia, born December 31st, 1990. Proud grandparents are Clinton and Shirley Welburn and great grandmother Ida Elder.

DIED

BAXTER, Stanley B. - At Lennox and Addington County General Hospital, on Friday, January 25, 1991. Stanley B. Baxter (formerly of Montreal), in his 83rd year, beloved husband of Mary Todd, brother of Preston Baxter, Franklin Centre, Que. Predeceased by parents, sister Leona and brother Orville, Lovingly remembered by several nieces and nephews, great nieces and nephews and great great nephews. Rested at the Wannamaker-Tierney Funeral Home, Napance. Service was held in the chapel on Sunday, January 27 at 1:30 p.m. Rev. Stephen Huntley officiated. Spring interment in the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. Any donations to Canadian National Institute for the Blind would be appreciated.

DIED

ABELL, Paul C. - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on January 31st, 1991, age 80. Husband of the late Merle Bancroft. Survived by his son Richard and his half brother Bob. A memorial service will be held at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown, on Thursday, February 7th at 1 p.m. In lieu of flowers donations to the Montreal Neurological Institute would be appreciated.

FRIER, Elmer (Jim) -Suddenly at the Montral General Hospital on January 25th, 1991, age 77 years. Beloved husband of Roseamond Nussey and Virginia the late McCracken. Dear of frene brother Patenaude of Ormstown and sister-in-law Edith Frier of Davidson, Sask. Predeceased by his sister Jessie Arthur of Orm-stown and his brothers Roland and Ernest, Will be sadly missed by family, friends and many nieces and nephews, Funeral service was held at the Chapel of Collins Clarke MacGi White Funeral MacGillevray Home, Pointe Claire, on January 28th. Interment Rideau Memorial Gardens.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank Dr. Vandor and all the great maternity staff, for making us feel so very special and for taking good care of us during our stay at the hospital. Thanks also to family and friends, for their visits, cards and gifts.

Raymond, Kim and Courtney Wilson

I would like to extend sincere thanks to my neighbours and friends for their kindness while I was in Hospital, for calls, cards and offers of help. Thank you to Sylvia and Henry Wilson for the lovely food basket and to The Rockburn Ladies Aid for their generous gift basket. All very much-appreciated. Sincerely

Leslie Robertson

Ste-Martine - The family of the late Mrs. Rodolphe Jodoin née Blanche Mallette thank you all for your expression of sympathy at the time of her death on December 9, 1990. Suzanne, Pauline, Marie-Paule and Edouard wish that you consider these thanks as being personal.

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank Dr. Gaspard, his assistant, the nurses and staff of the seventh floor of the Valleyfield Hospital for the excellent care that I received while a patient there. My heartfelt thanks to all my relatives, friends and neighbors for their cards, prayers, gifts, visits, and telephone calls that I received in hospital and at home.

Martin Dineen

We would sincerley like to thank Dr. Thompson and Dr. Kuruvella and Dr. Vandor and the O.R. nurses. A very special thanks to the nurses in the O.B.S. ward for all the T.L.C. that we received. Rebecca and JoAnn Ovans

We would like to say "thank you" to our friends in Ormstown and Franklin, Branch 81 of the Legion in Huntingdon and members of St. Paul United Church, Ormstown for the good wishes we received for our 60th Wedding Anniversary on February 2. It made our day more special and was much appreciated.

Edith and Norman Thomson

I would like to thank Dr. Aikin; nurses and staff of the second floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while a patient there. Also thanks to all my family, relations and friends for visits, phone calls, cards, flowers and gifts. They were all very much appreciated.

Violet Goundrey

IN MEMORIAM

DONNELLY-OUIMET, Stella - In loving memory of a dear mother who passed away Feb. 7th, 1988.

Never more than a thought away.

Quietly remembered everyday by her husband, children and family.

OUIMET, Stella - In loving memory of a dear sister-in-law and an aunt, who passed away February 7th, 1989.

Loving and kind in all her ways,

Upright and just to the end of ther days.

Sincere and true in her heart and mind, beautiful memories she left behind. Sadly missed by, Pauline and Donna Ann Donnelly

The family of CHARLES and MAZIE HESSELTINE

invite you to celebrate with them the

Golden Wedding Anniversary
of their parents on

Sunday, February 10th
AT THE BURKE FIRE HALL, BURKE, N.Y.
from 2-5 p.m.